
“New Norms…” Project: Monthly Skype meeting notes

Monday, 1 September 2014, 10am UK time

Participants: JS, DT, PS, IH, RA and OC

Apologies: Kumbo from Malawi wasn't able to join the call due to poor Internet.

Note taker: OC
Agenda

JS had pre-circulated a broad agenda for the meeting that included:

· Nepal update (progress with mapping, negotiating access for case studies):

· Malawi update (progress with mapping):

· Malawi inception workshop plan/preparation (logistics, invitations, programme):

· Edinburgh sub-contract finances (Malawi finances, Nepal finances)

· Any other business.
Action points

· JS to write his Nepal fieldwork update highlighting challenges in mapping work as well as his reflection on selection of cases.

· DT to follow up on NHRC response and send response to NHRC.

· DT to follow-up on the website, and data storage facility.

· JS to finalize concept paper and circulate before next Skype meeting. 

· IH to check with ERI whether an updated contract is needed for Nepal reflecting incorporation of revised budget.

· JS to write to Alfred on Malawi ethics clearance as well as on finance. 

· JS, RA, IH and PS to meet in Edinburgh once JS arrives in 10-12 days, and work on Malawi workshop by coordinating with Khumbo, and also work on Nepal mapping as well as case selection. 
Nepal update

OB and JS gave an update on Nepal mapping work including progress with initial interviews and negotiating access to different organizations including donors, government and intermediaries. 

Mapping of projects work has met with some challenges as details are not always easy to find. We have quite a lot of variables in the template we have developed. It was suggested that we take this lesson when we design the template for Malawi, and that we discuss this issue when JS, RA, PS and IH are in Edinburgh (sometime in/around mid-September). JS will write a report of his work in Nepal and reflect on the achievements and challenges during the last 6 weeks, which could provide a basis for discussion on mapping and selection of case studies in Nepal.

A number of interviews have been conducted except at the Ministry (although we have visited Family Health Division and Child Health Division) as we haven’t received ethical clearance as yet.  JS and OB felt that overall, they have been received well by the informants, and have shown interest in cooperating for providing access. All the major donors have been met, and there are a number of opportunities. 
IH raised the issue of data sharing. JS responded saying that we had discussed in the last Skype as well as in Nepal meeting about data sharing and storage where it was decided that data will be hosted in the dedicated project website that is being built at Social Science Baha. It is not built yet, but DT is to follow-up with this. JS has sent all the necessary information to the web-designer. 
On ethical clearance, we have heard back from NHRC and DT had sent the Nepal project team a list of comments from NHRC previous week. JS had drafted some initial response for discussion by the project team over Skype with some yellow highlights on capacity building for comment by DT and IH in particular.  DT felt that questions asked by the reviewers were irrelevant and JS’ response was polite response to those. DT felt that there were two ways to respond to it. One, is to follow the response that JS prepared by giving answers to each question. Two, is to say that we have clearly given all the necessary information in the proposal. JS, who was giving qualitative research training at NHRC on the request of its member secretary, had heard informally from a research officer there saying that an early response from the research team would mean that the response would be reviewed the next couple of days (else it could take longer, since the ethics board tenure at NHRC was coming to an end, and it may take longer to form the next board, since NHRC does not have its board, which should select members for ethics review board). Thus, DT welcomed response from research team members so that he could finalize the response and send it off as soon as possible (by the same evening?). 
 Nepal sub-contract has been done.  DT has sent a revised budget to IH and JS, since some of the costs associated with the project including laptop; workshops etc were not included in the initial budget, to check if a revised contract was necessary. IH felt that it was not necessary, and SSB could invoice to UoE on a reimbursement basis. JS suggested that it should perhaps be checked by IH with ERI.
Malawi

The research team felt that it was unfortunate that Khumbo was unable to come online on skype due to technical problem. She sent a message saying that she was taking the help of Sophie’s computer, and still the connection was a problem, and she mentioned that she would read the meeting notes to get updated. 

The only means of communication with Khumbo has been JS and Khumbo exchanging emails, and it has been difficult to meet online on Skype. 

We recalled Address’s message to the research team and Khumbo, that she should alert Computer people at KCN, so that she could get connected. JS replied to that saying that he had sent a message to Khumbo to speak to Computer people/Sophie so that a connection could be established. 

Malawi ethics and finances were also discussed, and the team members have not heard from KCN about it. A positive email from Finance in Edinburgh had been received by JS, IH , RA and PS that Edinburgh was sending money to KCN next week, and that for an early payment of finances, amendment in contract would be required. It was decided that JS will write to Alfred about it, and see if there is any response. 

JS mentioned that he had been in touch with Khumbo (with copy with Sophie and Address) on the workshop planning. Dr Kabame from the Ministry of Health has agreed to speak on our Malawi inception workshop. The list of invitees is being prepared by Khumbo with inputs from Alfred. PS suggested that Address has a lot of contacts and we should fully engage Address in sending out invitations. JS agreed to that and also suggested that Khumbo already has a list of contacts that RA and JS had begun to compile in their previous visit to Malawi. It was decided that the team would connect to Khumbo once JS reaches Edinburgh, and coordinate the workshop. JS mentioned that all the logistics on the workshop has been arranged, and he asked all the research team to get in touch with Sophie or himself on logistics/rooms nights etc. IH confirmed that he will come to Malawi.

Other

PS recalled the discussion we had in the last monthly meeting on two concept papers by RA and JS. JS mentioned that he has been working, but haven’t managed to polish it for circulation as he has been quite busy with work in Kathmandu, and he will send it to the team as soon as possible, even in draft form. RA has also worked on the paper, and will send it once done. 
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